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MEDIA RELEASE 
 

APPOINTMENT OF THE NEW HEAD OF THE  

NATIONAL OPERATIONS CENTRE 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

10th July, 2015. 

 
The Ministry of National Security wishes to inform the media that Major 

(Retired) Sarwan Boodram will replace Lieutenant Commander Garvin 

Heerah as Director of the National Operation Centre (NOC). Lieutenant 

Commander Heerah is currently on leave and is being assigned to the 

National Security Training Academy (NSTA).  

 

It is to be noted that Mr. Mervyn Richardson, Strategic Coordinator of the 

Multi-Agency Task Force remains in his substantive post and will only act as 

the interim Director of the NOC until the new head of the NOC is appointed. 

 

Major (retired) Sarwan Boodram assumes his new position today.      
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